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Hello Mountain Viewers, 
 

Hopefully everyone had an enjoyable 
Father’s Day! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Let me remind all of you that our HOA 
board is doing a wonderful job to the best of 
their abilities on a voluntary basis.  If you 
feel you have ideas and thoughts about how 
our community can be enhanced or better 
served, please come to our next HOA 
meeting in July and put in your two cents 
worth where it will do the most good. 
 
 

 

 

Next HOA Board Meeting 
 

Wednesday, July 25th 
 

  6:00 pm 

 

 
 

 

 
 
July 7

th
 will be our 

Independence Day celebration 
where the Social Club gives 
back to the community.  It’ll only 
be cost $5.00 per person for a 
fun-filled evening of food and 
entertainment.  A pay as you go 
bar will also be available.  
There will be dancing for those 
who enjoy it!  If you haven’t 
been to one of these parties 
before, think about coming this 
year and see why it is one of 
the most talked about events on 
our social calendar!  We hope 
to see some new faces there. 
 

The community is looking good 
as usual thanks in part to our 
landscape and ARC 
committees.  Great job! 
 

Take note of the warmer 
weather.  As well as ourselves, 
we need to keep our lawns 
hydrated. 
 

As usual, be careful and be 
safe…..and enjoy the summer! 
 

Charles Foronjy,  
HOA President 
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     NEWSLETTER EDITOR CHANGE 
 

     I want to thank all of you who have contributed to our newsletter so faithfully.  Cathy 
     DeWalt has volunteered to take over the editorship of the newsletter.  Thank you,  
     Cathy! 

                                           Gretchen Williams 
 

 

The Mountain View Community Directory is ready and due for review.  During JULY our volunteers will be 
collecting updated information for the 2012 Edition of our Community Directory .   
 
Residents are reminded NOT to distribute this information to any outside source. The Directory is ONLY for our 
personal, intra-community use.  Please open your door to our volunteers, who will be verifying currently-listed 
information.  Now is the time to update or correct any of your personal information. 
 

If you have any questions contact Sue Janssen.  Thanks to everyone and especially to all the volunteers!. 



 

 

MOUNTAIN VIEW SOCIAL CLUB FINANCIAL REPORT by Judy Box 

May 15 – June 14, 2012 
 

 
Balance Forward: 

 
$1,277.33 

   
Income:   

Bar - TGIF $32.00  
50/50 - TGIF 35.00  
Jackpot Bingo 6.00  
Newsletter Reimbursement (Jan-May) 495.15  

TOTAL $502.15 $1779.48 
   
Expenses:   

June Newsletter $124.32  
Caring Committee 17.96  
Supply Closet Items 128.46  
July 7 Party Prizes 146.24  
Bar Supplies 97.71  

TOTAL $514.69 $1,264.79 
Funds on Hand:   

US Bank $1,099.46  
Petty Cash 165.33  

   
TOTAL $1,264.79 $1,264.79 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

What is “TGIF”? 
  

“TGIF” is a casual community social gathering on the last Friday of each month; a potluck at the clubhouse where 
neighbors meet neighbors.  (No-host cash bar available) 

 

How do I rent the clubhouse? 
 

The clubhouse can be rented for special, private parties by homeowners.  (No charge for use of clubhouse for 
resident memorial services.)  Contact Charles Foronjy 

 

Do I need approval if I want to make changes or improvements to my home exterior or landscaping? 
 

Yes.  Contact the Architectural Review Committee (ARC) 
 
Who do I contact if I am new or know of someone who is new to the community? 

 

Contact the Welcoming Committee Chair, Sue Sloan 
 

Who do I contact if I know of someone in our community who is in the hospital, ill at home, or has lost a 
loved one? 

 

Contact the Caring Committee Chair, Ginny Miller 

FAQs – Frequently Asked Questions 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Mountain View Events 

 
No Water Aerobics on July 12th 

 

Unless there is a conflicting event, 
water aerobics classes will meet 
every Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 
10:00 am to 11:00 am.  (Adults Only in 

pool)             NOTE TIME CHANGE. Ladies’ Luncheon 
July 9

th
 – Soboba 

 

RSVP to Lori Humphrey or Marilyn Dawson 
by 7/5/12 for an accurate headcount. 

 

We get a special menu and the food is always great.  
After lunch you can go to the Soboba Casino and 
work on your ‘Plan B’ retirement financing or just 
enjoy people watching! 
 

 

DINE OUT 
 

Please join your neighbors at  

BJ’s 
for dinner 

 
July 19th at 5:00 pm 

 
RSVP by 7/9/12 to Ron or Yolanda Takacs 

 

POKER CLUB TUESDAYS 

 

1:00 PM at the Clubhouse  

 

 
 

5 & 7 Card Stud, 7 Card Hold ‘Em 
and/or dealer’s choice 

 
$20.00 buy in - 5¢ -10¢ - 25¢ chips 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME 

Friendly Games (no gun fighting!) 
 

Contact Pete Hite 
 

BYO Snacks/Drinks/Whatever 

Anyone have ideas for community events?  Speakers?  Demonstrations?  Workshops? 
 

If so…please let the Social Club Chair know. 

See information on recurring 
events elsewhere in “The View” 

 

Sailing Anyone?? 
Crew Member Needed 

 
 

If you’re interested in relaxed sailing on Lake Perris, 

please give Mountain View resident Mike DeNero 
 a call. 

 
(Dates and times to be arranged) 

NO CHARGE 
 



 
 
 

 

 
  

  
 
 

 

Check bulletin 
board outside 
clubhouse for 

additional 
community 
information 

 

Chicken Salad-Stuffed Tomatoes 
(Serves 2) 
 
2 Large tomatoes 
2 Tbs. mayonnaise  (reduced fat may be used) 
1 Cup finely chopped cooked chicken 
½ Cup fresh corn kernels 
½ Cup snipped chives 
Trimmed watercress 
Salt and pepper to taste 
 
Core tomatoes and scoop flesh into a strainer set over a bowl to catch the juice. 
Mix together 2 Tbs. of the juice, mayonnaise, chicken, corn and chives and spoon mixture into tomato shells. 
 

Serve with watercress tossed with a small amount of the reserved tomato juice; season with salt and pepper. 

There is a LOST and FOUND box located in the Clubhouse Library. 
If you find an item, please place it in the box. 

If you lose something, check in the box. 
(Anyone missing a black dress???) 

 

~~~ also ~~~ 

 

There is a container for disposal of USED BATTERIES 
in the Clubhouse Library. 

Thank you 
Katie Wenke 

 

Editor’s Note 
 

Hope everyone enjoys our “new” newsletter.  If you have any comments or complaints about 
content or design, please let me know.  I thought it would be fun to include a couple games and 
quotes, as “filler”, however, these may not always be included in subsequent months.  This is 
YOUR newsletter and I’ll be happy to consider any and all suggestions.   
         

Cathy DeWalt, Editor 



 
 
 
     

 
 
 
 
 
            
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  SUDUKU PUZZLE 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

BRAIN TEASER - Can you complete the following 
four 5-letter words?  The missing letters, in order, 
spell a living creature.  (Answer on last page of The 
View.) 

_  _ U T E 
C _  _ E L 
S T _  _ G 
C A R _ _ 



 
 
 
 

 

Looking Back 
 

BUNCO - The last time I wrote about Bunco we had four tables of enthusiastic players.  The 
most recent had five tables!  Sometimes it gets quite noisy when you have a room full of 
excited players, but you can tell they are having a great time.  Twila D. had the most Buncos, 
yours truly the most wins, Doris P., the last Bunco (she ended up with the fuzzy), Kathy B. the 
most losses, and Fran F. the most Baby Buncos.  During the break we sampled a table full of 
wonderful goodies.  Diets are out the window on Bunco night. 
 

Our last Dine Out was at Steer & Stein.  This appears to be a favorite place to eat since we 
had over forty diners!  What a great way to enjoy a good dinner and see a lot of your neighbors 
at the same time.   
 

We still have not had a winner on the coverall Bingo.  The big pot is over $110 now, with a 
$20 consolation prize if the pot is not won within 52 numbers!  That should bring out a few 
more players!!  Small game winners at the last event were Helen L., Judy B., Wayne W., 
Maryann H., Ginny M., and Sherrol L.   
 

Our June Ladies’ Luncheon was held at Bella Trattoria at the Mission Inn in Riverside.  We 
sat on the patio and ate from a special menu that didn’t break the bank for anyone!  Most of us 
had their great lasagna - yummy.  I don’t know how Lori and Marilyn keep coming up with all of 
these great places to eat, but they sure do.   
 

The Social Club met on Monday, June 4th and we had one of the best-attended meetings I’ve 
seen since I joined the Social Club.  A heart-felt thank you to all our volunteersª  If it were not 
for you, we would have fewer activities and things to do in this community.  Thank you, thank 
you for your participation.  Everyone appreciates your help.  Last month I indicated we needed 
additional volunteers and like magic they appeared!  We now have a new newsletter editor  – 
Cathy DeWalt.  Gretchen Williams will stay on the reserve list and fill in when needed.  A 
grateful thank you to Gretchen for all she has done and to Cathy for what she will be doing.     
 

 
Looking Ahead 
 
 
 

 

Please check out 
Regularly-Scheduled Monthly Events 

in this newsletter. 
 

 
 

What’s Happening? 
by Carolyn Daniels, Social Club Chair 



 

INDEPENDENCE DAY 
BBQ Dinner & Music 

July 7th at 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
Join your neighbors for a great party…with BBQ pulled pork and chicken 
sandwiches, several yummy sides, dessert and live music. 
 
The Western Express band is all but ready to go!  We’ve been shopping for door prizes, so 
be sure to bring lots of extra 50/50 ticket money.  We would love to see everyone in 
attendance.   
 
Since the party will be held outside, we are not limited to the number in attendance.  We will, 
however, need reservations to know how much food to prepare.  Dinner will be $5.00 per 
person.   Mark your calendar so you don’t forget.   
 
Please call Judy Box (by July 2

nd
) to add your name to the headcount.   

 
See you there!! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
BRAIN-TEASER 

ANSWER: 
 

F  L U T E 
C A M E L 
S T I  N G 
C A R G O 

 
FLAMINGO 

 

Wild Animals 
 

PLEASE DO NOT feed the wild critters who find their way onto our 
properties!   
 

As much as it seems kind, it’s not.  Wild animals should not learn to depend on 
humans for food.  Doing so may harm the animals, cause them to become 
aggressive, and decrease their healthy fear of humans.   
 

Check out PAWS website at: 
http://paws.org/feeding-wildlife.html 
 

or 
 
The HUMANE SOCIETY website at:  
http://www.humanesociety.org/animals/resources/tips/feed_wildlife.html. 
 
 

 



Join the fun at Mountain View 
 

Regularly scheduled monthly events… 
 

 
BINGO 

Meets the 4th Tuesday at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse. 
Bring your own dauber or marker and $6.00. 

Contact person:  Judy Box  
 

BOWLING 
Meets Tuesdays and Thursdays at 9:30 am at Brunswick Lanes on Sunnymead Blvd. 

Contact person:  Chuck Hedger 
 

BUNCO 
Meets the 2nd Tuesday at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse.  Bring $5 and a snack to share. 

Contact person:  Doris Polley 
 

CARDS/GAMES 
Meets every Monday at 1:00 pm and the 1st and 3rd Thursday at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse. 

Contact persons:  Cathy DeWalt or Twila DeWalt 
 

LADIES’ BIBLE STUDY 
(Non-Denominational) 

Meets Wednesdays from 10:00 am to 11:35 am in the clubhouse. 
Contact persons:  Kay Donner or Cindy Yore 

 

LADIES’ GOLF 
Meets Wednesdays at 1:00 am at Moreno Valley Golf Course. 

Contact person:  Kay Donner 
 

LINE DANCING 
Meets Wednesdays from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm in the clubhouse. 

No experience necessary. 
Contact person:  Doris Asciak 

 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
(Non-Denominational) 

Meets Fridays at 10:30 am in the clubhouse. 
Contact person:  Bill Donner 

 

MEN’S GOLF 
Meets Tuesdays at 8:00 am in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Bill Donner 
 

MORNING COFFEE 
Meets Wednesdays at 8:00 am in the clubhouse. 

Contact person:  Joe Brodowsky 
 

WATER AEROBICS 
Meets Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays from 10:00 am to 11:00 am in the pool. 

Contact person:  Doris Polley 
 


